Mass intentions for May

Friday 1 May Nancy, Eileen, Rose Shine, Buggane

Sunday 3 May Mike and Frank Gavin, Grahia

Sunday 10 May Tom and Ann O'Brien, Oldtown

Sunday 17 May Tommy and Willie Warde, Curnaboll

Tuesday 24 May Tommie and May Curley

Sunday 31 May Timothy, Mary and Laurence Geog-

hegan.

Altar Servers for May

Sunday 3 May Sarah, Lucy, Íde

Sunday 10 May Anthony and Eoin

Sunday 17 May Niamh and Deirdre

Sunday 24 May Sinéad, Aoife, Katie

Sunday 31 May Sarah, Lucy, Íde

Reader for May: Ann Shanahan

Altar Society: Ann Dunning, Mary Molloy

CLONOWN NEWSLETTER

www.clonown.com Email: info@clonown.com

MAY 2009

Don't forget!

Coffee and Tea Morning for Alzheimer's Association

Sunday 17 May in Clonown Community Centre

After 11 am Mass

Tea morning for Alzheimer's Association

The proposed coffee and tea morning in aid of the Alzheimer's Association in the community centre is being deferred until **Sunday 17 May after 11am Mass**. Everyone is invited. Donations may be placed in the accompanying envelope and brought along to the community centre on Sunday.

Easter in Clonown Church

A special thanks to all those who prepared for or who took part in the Holy week and Easter morning ceremonies - Canon Devine, Fr Coughlan, the readers, altar servers, the choir, those who prepared the church and grounds and those who arranged the flowers.

Donations to the Church

We wish to thank the nuns in the Liturgical Centre for the beautiful chasuble, altar cloth and hanging which they recently donated to the church in Clonown.

Dumping

Dumping bags of rubbish has become a problem again in the Clonown area, particularly along the side of the main Athlone-Clonown road. People are asked to be vigilant and report anyone dumping rubbish to the litter warden, Annette Woods, at Roscommon Council.

Clean-up day

The day for the general clean-up in the area has not been fixed yet but people will be notified as soon as there is an arranged date and time. As the Athlone road is in such a bad condition it was decided that this year there would be a concentration on that road. It is expected that there will be a good turn out of volunteers, particularly those living along the Athlone-Clonown road.

Table Quiz

The table quiz in the community centre was a great success and it hoped that there will be more in future. Our sponsors and those who donated prizes were mentioned in April's newsletter. We wish to thank also Liz Gilhooly who donated the beautiful cakes and tarts and committee members who provided the tea.

Old Chairs in the Community Centre

As they are not being used and are taking up a lot of space in the shed the committee has decided to sell the old chairs. If anyone is interested in buying any of these chairs please contact a committee member.

New Baby Boy

Congratulations to John and Inez Dunning, Oldtown, on the birth of their son, Luke.

Recent Deaths

The community extends its sympathy to Kathy Fahy (Shine) on the death of her father-in-law, John Fahy and Ann Hoare (Hardiman) on the recent death of her father-law, Michael Hoare.

Go ndéana Dia trócaire ar an n-anamacha